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DATES TO REMEMBER
October 

  4 
       Worlds Finest Chocolate Fundraiser Distributed
15
       Schools Closed for Students - Professional Development Day 
19
       PTA Meeting - 6:30 P.M.
22
       Worlds Finest Chocolate Fundraiser Money Due


27
       School Pictures Taken (Students and Staff)

November    


 5
       First Marking Period Ends - Schools Close 3 Hours Early at 12:35 P.M.
                          16
       PTA Meeting - 6:30 P.M.


18
       Chick-fil-A Spirit Night

                          22                Report Cards Distributed

                          23                Pre-K Conference Day – Schools Closed for Only Pre-K Students
24
       Conference Day- Schools Closed for All Students
       
 
                          25-26           Thanksgiving Holiday - Schools Closed 
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Dear Families,

It is hard to believe that fall is here! It has been great to see our hallways full of children. Even with masks on, I can see them smiling with their eyes. Our staff has been working hard to teach, model and practice behavior expectations in all areas of the school. We know it has been a challenging transition for many students who have not been in a school setting for 18 months or ever before! You can support us at home by emphasizing behavior expectations, demonstrating kindness and making school- appropriate choices. Students have enjoyed earning MVP tickets. Several students from each grade level will be recognized on the Hall of Fame in the school lobby for consistently demonstrating respectful behavior. These students will receive a certificate and have their picture displayed. 

Thank you to those families that came to Back to School night. We look forward to more opportunities to bring our school community together in safe and socially distant ways. Thank you to our PTA for a successful September meeting. It was great to see many new faces as well as some returning members. If you have not joined the PTA, please consider doing so. The funds go directly back to your students and support of school programs. You can get more information at www.harfordhillspta.org. The PTA will meet the third Tuesday of every month at 6:30. 

Thank you to all of our families for their diligence in keeping students home when they do not feel well. Your effort has paid off, as we have had minimal COVID cases!

Finally, we would like to offer a warm welcome to Ms. Dana Fleischmann, our new school nurse. As you may remember, Nurse Herman retired on September 30. If you need to reach the nurse, you may call her at 443-809-7389.
STUDENT EMERGENCY FORMS
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It is imperative for your child’s safety and welfare that his/her emergency information is always 
up-to-date with correct contact and dismissal information. Please contact the school office immediately
 if any information changes, such as a telephone number or address or individuals authorized to pick up your child, for example.  If you have any questions about the emergency form, please call the school at 443-809-5236. Please remember that if all Baltimore County public schools close early, Harford Hills Elementary School will follow the emergency dismissal plan listed on each student’s emergency form.  Individual phone calls will not be made.  If weather conditions appear threatening, such as snow or ice, be sure to listen to the radio or TV or check the BCPS website for updates on school hours for delayed opening, early dismissal, or all-day closing.
VOLUNTEER TRAINING

We welcome volunteers at Harford Hills Elementary School and appreciate the assistance they provide with PTA activities, classroom activities and parties, library tasks, instructional materials such as making copies, Thursday folders, field trips, and Field Day.  If you plan to volunteer at any time, you must participate in the BCPS Volunteer Orientation.  
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Before volunteering in any BCPS school or being eligible to chaperone a field trip or assist with school or classroom activities, each volunteer candidate must complete a BCPS Application for Volunteer Services Form and the online Volunteer Orientation. 

· Training information is on the BCPS website (www.bcps.org) under Community or can be accessed through the Harford Hills Elementary School website (http://harfordhillses.bcps.org).   
· Each volunteer should provide a copy of the application and training certificate to the school.   Volunteer training must be completed every year.  

· Volunteer training should be completed early in the school year if possible, but no later than one week prior to the activity or field trip.  

· All volunteers are required to register in the school office and pick up a volunteer badge each time they come to work in the building.
To take the online training, go to www.bcps.org.  Locate “Community” at the top of the website and select “Volunteers” from the pull-down menu.  Follow the instructions, including all 3 steps.
Thank you for your cooperation.  Volunteer orientation and screening helps ensure that students and staff members work in a safe environment.  
MAGNET PROGRAMS APPLICATION INFORMATION
Magnet Brochures for the 2021-2022 school year are now available.
Online Applications for the 2021-2022 school year are now open.
The application deadline is 1pm on November 5, 2021.
See upcoming Magnet Events for a schedule of Magnet Program Showcases!
If you have any questions, you can contact the Office of Magnet Programs at 443-809-4127 or Magnet@bcps.org
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BCPS OFFICE OF HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION
Students in grade 3-5 may participate in the “Play 60 Challenge” presented by the Baltimore Ravens.  The challenge will run from September 27 – October 22, 2021.  More information will be sent home with students this week.
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                   MOST VIRTUOUS PERSON PROGRAM
 

Harford Hills will be continuing to promote positive behavior this year with our MVP program.  This school wide character education program will focus on discussing and demonstrating a specific virtue each month.  Students will learn the definition of the virtue, why we practice it and how to demonstrate it.  Students will be rewarded with MVP tickets for demonstrating virtuous behaviors and each month 2 students from each homeroom will be nominated for our Hall of Fame.  

To kick off the school year, our MVP program is focusing on the virtues that are part of our school promise. This promise is the foundation for helping students to make good choices about their behavior to have a successful school day.  During the month of September, our MVP program focused on Respect, we encouraged students to treat everyone like they would want to be treated.  We focused on being polite and using kind words.  We discussed what respect looks, sounds, and feels like.  We also talked about why being respectful is important and strategies that help us be respectful.  During the month of October, we will focus on the virtue of Responsibility.  We will be encouraging students to do their “job” and what they are supposed to do.  This includes coming to school prepared, following directions/rules in school, and taking care of their things and things that belong to others.  We hope that you will reinforce these ideas and actions at home and in the community, as we promote them at school. 

Congratulations to the September Hall of Fame MVPs! These students were selected by teachers and peers for consistently demonstrating the virtue of Respect. 
	Ms. Haacke
	Ms. Marschall
	Ms. Meritt
	Ms. Turner

	Elizabeth V.

Elijah C.
	Nova D.

Patricio S.G.
	Daven E.
Eva P.
	Savanna B.

Jimmy B.

	
	
	
	

	Ms. Mori
	Ms. Daniels
	Ms. Waugh
	Ms. Shuster

	Charlotte L.
Blake S.
	Hunter B.
Samantha Y.
	Bryson M.
Stefanie G.S.
	Penelope C.
Everett L.

	
	
	
	

	Ms. Calabrese
	Ms. Janssen
	Ms. Howard
	Ms. Rose

	Kameron S.
Finley P.
	Harley H. 
Kai J.
	Aditi A.

Elliot D.
	Emily H.

Isabelle N.

	
	
	
	

	Ms. Fitzgerald
	Ms. McNulty
	Ms. Friedel
	Ms. Lugenbeel

	Blaire M.

Carter D.
	Thomas W.

Annalise A.
	CJ G.

Milan S.
	Lorelai C.

Malia B.

	
	
	
	

	Ms. Boyer
	
	
	

	Jordyn W.

Makenzy J.
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Ms. Storm
	Ms. Holtzman
	Ms. Swift
	Ms. Stewart

	Lisa L.

Alexander S.

Nova D.

Blake S.

Zander L.

Daisy E.

Isaiah C.

Abigail S.

Makenzie M.
	Davon E.

Ruth G.

Ibrahim A.

Jaad A.

Alanna D.

Eva J.

Dillon H.
	Ayuen A.
Harper L.

Blair S.

Nyankiir A.

Zeke W.

Yousef A.

Maddison F.

Faith W.
	Annalise A.

Zara W.




CELEBRATIONS/BIRTHDAY PARTIES

Birthdays are an exciting time for children. Due to COVID health measures, student allergies and BCPS food safety regulations, food is not permitted for birthday celebrations.  Should parents/guardians want to send something extra to school, please limit those to small trinkets, stickers, pencils, etc.  Another alternative is to purchase a special game for your child’s class to use during recess.  As a school, we continue to celebrate our students’ birthdays by providing a special birthday pencil to each birthday child.  We also announce “happy birthday” during our morning announcements.

DROP OFF AND PICK UP PROCEDURES
Please help us keep our students safe and our line moving.  Students need to arrive at school at 8:40 A.M. ONLY car riders may enter the building through the cafeteria.  If you are dropping your child off, please pull up to the cafeteria doors, let your child out, and then exit through the parking lot to Harford Hills Drive.  No cars are allowed in the front circular drive during arrival or dismissal times. If you want to park, you must park your vehicle in the newer parking lot so that you do not interrupt the flow of the car rider line, and then walk to the front of the school to pick up your child.  ONLY car riders will be dismissed from the cafeteria.  All car riders will need to have a number displayed in their car.  This number must be visible every day.  If the number is not displayed in the car, the driver will need to park and go to the office, show an ID, and sign out the child.  Thank you for your help and support.

     
VISITING HARFORD HILLS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Thank you for your cooperation as we continue to make Harford Hills Elementary School a safe place for our children. In an effort to keep the school as secure as possible, the doors are locked after the students arrive. Visitors should ring the buzzer to be admitted by one of the office staff.  Students are not permitted to open the doors for anyone. All visitors to the school must present their driver’s license at the front desk so the secretary can scan it in our sign-in system. You will be given a visitor’s badge that must be worn if you are volunteering.  No one will be allowed to go to classrooms to deliver lunches, forgotten books, etc. These items should be delivered to the office, and students will be called in their classroom to pick them up in the office
   FROM THE SCHOOL COUNSELOR’S OFFICE

Bullying Prevention Month:

During October, Harford Hills will participate in activities for Bullying Prevention Month.  Students will review ideas for identifying and handling bullying behaviors, discussed ways to demonstrate positive behaviors with others, and ways to prevent cyberbullying.  Below is a list of resources that you can access as parents for bullying prevention:
Identifying and handling bullying behaviors


· https://www.stopbullying.gov/what-you-can-do/index.html
Ways to be an upstander
· https://www.pacer.org/publications/bullypdf/BP-33b.pdf 
Cyberbullying

· https://www.pacer.org/bullying/resources/cyberbullying/





Our Vision Statement


Harford Hills Elementary School believes that    all students can meet with success when they are provided a safe, engaging, and rigorous learning environment.  Our school community will work together to challenge all students to achieve.     We will prepare our students for the demands and opportunities of the 21st century by promoting academic excellence, fostering appreciation of diversity, encouraging lifelong learning, and producing caring, respectful, responsible citizens. 











The Chanticleer


Harford Hills Elementary School


“Striving for Excellence”





Kristin Bull, Principal 	Kelsie Singleton, Assistant Principal


School Office: 443-809-5236		Health Suite:  443-809-7389


Harford Hills Elementary School Website:  � HYPERLINK "http://harfordhillses.bcps.org" �http://harfordhillses.bcps.org�. 


Charmeda McCready, PTA President:  info@harfordhillspta.org														
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A Message from Mrs. Bull








